
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – July 9, 2018 
5:00 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Mike Cormier, Debbie Shaughnessy, David Moule and Sally Cohen. 

Moved by:  D. Shaughnessy    Seconded by: M. Cormier  

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of May 15, 2018 

WELCOME NEW MEMBER 
 
The Hilton Beach Recreation Committee would like to welcome Laurel Hendrick to the 
committee.  Laurel brings with her past experience related to recreational events. 
 
HILTON FAMILY YARD SALE-JUNE 9, 2018 
 
The yard sale made 113.55 from the sale of spaces on the map.  We did advertise in 
the Clippings, SooToday.com, Northshore Out and About, Hilton Beach Recreation 
Facebook page and the North Channel Current.  We had a total of 17 participants this 
year, up from the 11 that we had last year.  Debbie did mention that there had been 
some damage to the signs when she went to pick them up. We will have to make 
mention of this for next year, asking that the participants do not write on the signs. 
 
ARTS AT THE DOCK CANTEEN 
 
Julie mentioned to the members that the hotdog machine has gone missing from the 
hall.  Paula will put ads in the clippings and on our Facebook page requesting for its 
return.  Mike will be doing the sausages again this year.  Mike will cook 3 dozen 
sausages for the canteen in the hall.  Dave has offered to help Mike with the cooking 
and putting up the signs at the highway.  Debbie will handle cash and Sally will be 
gopher with grabbing pops and water.  Darren will be operating the tractor again this 
years, graciously donated by Greg Gilberston.  Julie and Paula will run the hall canteen.  
Baking has been ordered from the Island Bakery.  Two dozen XL cinnamon buns and ½ 
dozen each muffins and tarts.  Mike has offered to clean the BBQ. Setup of the tent and 
BBQ will take place on Thursday at 4:00 p.m. and Julie, Darren and Dave will bring 
down all the equipment and food at 9:30 a.m. on Sunday. 
 



CAR SHOW CANTEEN 
 
Sally mentioned that Tom and Elaine Carlson would not be able to help out with the Car 
Show canteen. Julie mentioned that Darren would be available to help at the canteen 
after he is done marshalling for the CANAM Poker Run.  Julie will be taking care of 
parking and is in charge of the prizes.  Laurel will be put in charge of cash.  Debbie will 
be operating the cotton candy machine.  We need to find a bin for her to store the floss 
that she has made ahead.  Paula will check to make sure we have enough power 
outlets from the power pedestals.  We have use of the cotton candy bonnet from Bruce 
Mines.  Paula will put a blurb on Facebook asking for volunteers.  Mike and Paula will 
do the sausages and once Darren arrives, Paula can take pictures.   
 
COMMUNITY NIGHT PIE BAKING-AUGUST 3, 2018 
 
Sally Cohen will be calling all the pie bakers.  Included on that list are Theresa Steiner, 
Judy Goldman, Aunt Fran Goldman, Elaine Carlson and Norma Basteris.  Heather 
Broadhagen has called for pies for the community night pie booth. 
 
COMMUNITY NIGHT 
 
Sally said that Matt Steiner would be coming back to run the Panda Booth and Sally will 
help getting volunteers for that booth.  Dave will be running the Golf game.  Julie said 
that the largest stuffy that was purchased will be the grand finale prize for the Panda 
Booth.  Julie wants to put up a “Call for Volunteers” poster on Facebook and on the 
Hilton Beach website.  Posters will be placed in various locations.  Mike and Paula will 
work the Bingo game.  Debbie will be doing tattoos.  She needs two helpers which she 
will find herself.  She needs two tables and a sign reading “1 tattoo per visit”.  Dave has 
agreed to be the Parade organizer.  He will find the judges.  Debbie mentioned about 
horses being allowed in the parade but we have no one to clean up any mess that 
follows afterwards.  Mike mentioned about clear bins on sale at Home Depot.  We will 
look into buying some.  Mike also mentioned about marking all of our equipment in the 
aftermath of having our hotdog machine going missing.  Paula will look at getting a 
quote from Russells for another hotdog machine.  Sally and Dave are unavailable to 
work the Car Show but will be back on the third of August. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 4:00 p.m. on 
Monday, July 30, 2018. 
 
Moved by: S. Cohen     Seconded by: D. Shaughnessy 
        Carried 


